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arrangements, and carefully placed ornamental trees. Staff finds the revised design to be more inviting 
and functional. 
 
The retaining wall proposed along the east property line would be a buff-colored large, split-face block. 
 
Uses: 
The BAR’s purview does not include the appropriateness of the uses proposed; however the use of the 
different spaces should have a direct relationship with what the space looks like, which is something on 
which the BAR should comment. The ground floor uses include residential and amenity in Building 
300, residential and office in Building 400, residential and amenity in Building 500, and retail in 
building 600. 
 
Architecture: 
The proposed building height varies, with three stories fronting Lee Highway and Fairfax Boulevard 
(Buildings 400 and 600), and four and five stories internal to the site. Proposed building forms include 
large roofline gables with circular louvered vents, projecting window bays, recessed balconies, and 
storefront window systems and suspended metal canopies over ground floor amenity, retail, and office 
spaces. Building 600 has the most differentiated design, proposed with a brick warehouse-style section 
of the building closest to Fairfax Boulevard, incorporating a flat roof, dark accent paneling, and 
regularly-spaced windows. 
 
The proposed materials include brick in red, beige, and buff. The mortar proposed for the red brick 
would be dark grey, and the mortar for the beige and buff brick would closely resemble those colors. 
Masonry is proposed predominantly on the ground level on all sides of the buildings, with the exception 
of the rear and side elevations of Building 500 which are predominantly cementitious shakes or siding 
on all levels. In certain areas, including the center part of particularly visible elevations and at corner 
tower features, brick is proposed up through the second or third floor, and in rare instances up through 
the fourth floor. Cementitious panels, siding, and shakes would the primary building materials on upper 
stories of the buildings and for window bays and gables. Proposed colors include grayish blue, a range 
of grays and tans, white, and maroon. Metal panel is proposed at ground floor levels of Buildings 500 
and 600 between storefront fenestration in colors including grayish blue, forest green, and maroon. 
Synthetic wood paneling is proposed in these same locations, interspersed with the metal panel. Wall 
recesses are used in certain areas to break up large expanses of blank wall where internal space that does 
not require windows are located such as walk-in closets and storage areas. The colors are the same as 
the 2016 approval, and color placement is very similar. 
 
The major differences between the approved 2016 architecture and currently proposed architecture 
include (see elevations exhibit in Attachment 2): 

• Decrease in the amount of brick, and increase in the amount of cementitious product 
• Removal of sections of recessed balconies 
• Removal of window bays 
• Addition of white cementitious pilaster features beneath gables 
















